
  

 
 

 

 

 

        

                     

                  

    

 

                 

     

              

             

 

 

 

 

 

       

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

      ELD
ER

S: 
D

EA
C

O
N

S: 
      G

A
R

Y
 D

A
LT

O
N

                                                JA
M

ES C
A

R
TW

R
IG

H
T  7

1
8

-2
3

5
1

 

       8
3

9
-8

6
4

0
 

D
A

V
ID

 FIELD
ER

 
8

8
9

-6
4

5
0

 
 

D
O

N
N

Y
 G

A
R

D
N

ER
  

9
8

8
-3

9
8

4
                            

D
W

A
Y

N
E G

R
EEN

 
2

9
9

-0
8

8
0

 

        JER
R

Y
 SU

LLIN
S 

SETH
 H

A
SS 

3
4

5
-1

6
6

7
 

        6
1

9
-8

1
9

7
 

LER
O

Y
 H

A
TH

C
O

C
K

 
8

6
9

-8
4

3
4

 

  
C

LA
Y

 H
O

FFM
A

N
 

8
4

4
-9

6
0

3
 

 
M

A
TTH

E
W

 K
O

O
N

TZ   8
1

2
-9

8
0

5
 

 
M

A
R

K
 M

C
C

A
R

T
Y

 
8

4
4

-4
6

3
7

 
 EV

A
N

G
ELIST: 

C
H

U
R

C
H

 O
FFIC

E: 
R

A
Y

 SU
LLIN

S 
P

H
O

N
E: 8

6
9

-2
2

8
4

 

8
1

8
-7

4
2

6
 

FA
X

: 8
6

2
-9

6
2

0
 

 EM
A

IL: K
EC

H
U

R
C

H
O

FC
H

R
IST

@
Y

A
H

O
O

.C
O

M
 

 W
EB

 P
A

G
ES: 

K
EC

H
U

R
C

H
O

FC
H

R
IST.C

O
M

 

TH
ELIV

IN
G

W
O

R
D

P
R

O
G

R
A

M
.C

O
M

 

G
LO

B
A

LSC
H

O
O

LSO
FB

IB
LIC

A
LSTU

D
IES.C

O
M

 

B
IB

LEIN
STITU

EO
FM

ISSO
U

R
I.C

O
M

 

OVERSEERS OF: 
 
 
 
 
 

LIVING WORD TOPIC- 

September 2, 2018 
 “...And Transferred Us into the Kingdom...” 

The Kingdom Pattern – Organization  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OTHER MISSION WORKS 

OVERSEEN BY THE K. E. CHURCH: 

 
*MISSOURI INSTITUTE OF  

BIBLICAL STUDIES, GHANA  

 

*EAST AFRICA SCHOOL OF 

BIBLICAL STUDIES 

SEPTEMBER 2, 2018  

BULLETIN 

RAY’S REMARKS:               
 

What a blessed week we have had again as God’s Children. We got our week 

started out right with our Worship on the Lord’s day. We also had a great Agape 

meal gathering after morning worship. It is wonderful to have such time to 

gather as God’s people to Praise Him and to edify one another. It was also a great 

time to share our faith with neighbors and friends.   

It was a great blessing to have my parents back safely.  They arrived last 

Thursday, and it was good to have them back with us for worship on Sunday. I 

look forward to hearing more details about their trip and its success. We are very 

blessed to be involved in such works throughout the world.   

Well, we finished our first week of study at the BIM.  I must say, so far so good 

with our new students. I am very proud of them all and the good job they are 

doing. They really seem to be focused on their study and trying hard. Please keep 

them in your prayers as they make a lot of adjustments to all the study. Several 

of them are still working on raising support for their schooling, please remember 

them in prayers on this, as well as many congregations and individuals who are 

considering assisting them while in school.    

It’s hard to believe, but we are only a few days away from September. Let’s all 

remember that September has 5 Sundays, which means we will have our regular 

5th Sunday activities as well. We will have a potluck for all the congregation, as 

well as our early service.   We will also have our 5th Sunday contribution.  Keep in 

mind that this 5th Sunday contribution will be focused on our new Minibus. We 

owe just under $8000 for it, so if we can come up with a good 5th Sunday 

contribution, everything over the regular budget will go to pay off the bus. Let’s 

start making plans now to lay extra aside and get as much paid off as possible.   

Thanks for your help with this great need!    

Well, I hope to see you all tonight for our mid-week service. Also remember that 

the Lord’s day will be upon us soon. Please make proper preparations and be 

ready this Sunday to give God our best. God bless!  

                                                                     *Ray Sullins* 

 
 

                                                                 

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM 
 

Sunday morning at: 
7:30 A.M.  

KOLR – Channel 10 
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K.E. FAMILY LIFELINE 
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UPCOMING K.E. EVENTS: 
Aug 29 – Fifth Wednesday Devo – All meet in Auditorium. 

Sept 2 – Secret Sisters Name-Drawing - meet in room# 9 

immediately after AM service. Give filled-out forms to Sarah. 

Sept 4 –Tuesday Ladies work day – 9 AM in the fellowship room. 

Sept 8 – Men’s Breakfast 8AM Sat. (Devo – Diego Villarreal). 

Sept 9 – Agape groups 1 & 4 meet for a fellowship meal.  

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
ADDRESS CHANGE: 

Alice Drake: 

1116 W Norton Rd. Apt. 405 

Springfield, MO 65803 
(Please make this change in your directories.) 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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ELDERS’ CORNER: 
"Time is filled with quick transition" is part of a 

song that has been sung for generations. How true 

is that statement! It seems like only yesterday 

that this year began but we are getting close to 

the end of another year. More than ever the need 

for us to be prepared for either the coming of the 

Lord or the day we will leave this ole world for a 

better place. Let us all look forward to the promise 

we have from the Lord himself of that dwelling 

place in heaven. 

Edith and I are very happy to be home safely, once 

again. Within a short time, I will give a report of 

the work that went on during our extended stay in 

Zambia. Again, we want to thank the congregation 

for the loving support we have received to continue 

in a work we started in 1988. You will be excited 

about the results of that work. 

There are many among us who are dealing with 

serious health problems. They need our support 

and prayers.  We pray for God's richest blessings 

on them all.   

 Please bear with us as we strive to deal with the 

serious problem of the Homeless coming into our 

assemblies. We don't want to in any way to 

discourage anyone who is honestly and sincerely 

desiring to learn about God's Word but most who 

come our way are disturbing our worship. We invite 

you to offer suggestions as to how we can properly 

deal with this problem. We do have a right to 

worship our God in peace and security in our own 

place of worship. For that reason, we want to do 

everything to maintain a proper atmosphere for 

worship when we assemble and do our best to 

protect one another as we worship God.  

We love you all. Thank you for your prayers and 

support.  

                                            Jerry & Gary  

         

                  
  

 

 

 

PRAYER LIST 
MEMBERS:  

Earlene Owens – Went home from the hospital Tuesday night. 

Clista Krebs – Has Pneumonia. Follow-up X-Ray, Sept 20th.   

Deanna Giles–Post-Concussion Syndrome. Waiting on more tests 

Reva Lewallen – Having health problems w/her ankle & shoulder.  

Marilyn Dalton – Recuperating from pneumonia.   

David Guiheen – Recovering from having pancreas removed. 

Maegan Sanders –MRI scheduled for September.   

Marge Langston –suffering with back pain. 

Susie Acton, Ruth Brownlow, Alice Drake, Wesley Ewing, Freda 

Fielder, Erma Folsom, Ken Lee, Mary Mainor, Wanda McElfish, 

Mary Patchell, Donna Rothermel, Maurice Toledo, Leon Wake. 
 

 
 

IN ASSISTED LIVING & HEALTH CARE FACILITIES: 
Jeannie Bradley-Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd#A-10  
Evelyn Long- Maple Wood- 1146 E. Lakewood #1 65810 

Lucy McGinnis–Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd (03) #B26 

  
OUR HOMEBOUND:   

Pat Bailey, Ruth Brownlow, Mary Gazette, Earlene Owens, Bonnie Turner 
 

 

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS: 
Patsy Deshields –Jerry Sullins’ sis-In Rehab.(Memphis) after surg. 

Ginnie Grimm, Mary Patchell’s daug. Diagnosed having Lyme’s Disease.  

Mary Long –Anita’s sis-in-law –CMH nursing home Rm.#105( Bolivar). 

Debbie, Friend of Betty Layton – had toe amputated.  

Sharon Dozier, Betty Layton’ niece- surgery- leg amputation complic.  

Joyce Ince, Alice Drake’s daughter-in-law –improving after strokes. 

Roy Drake, Alice’s father-in-law (Harrisonville cong.) 2 heart attacks. 

Caleb Blades, Shirley’s grandson – Serious health and life problems.  

Gracie Toledo, Maurice’s mother - Cataract problems.  

Cindy Johnson & family–John & Donna’s niece-loss of grt-granddaughter 

Darrell Snow, Brinda Duncan’s brother – lung cancer. 

Marilyn Snow, Brinda’s sister-in-law – having health problems.  

Rick Griffiths, Wanda’s son-in-law-cellulitis-leg      & liver cirrhosis. 

Allen Fischgrabe pray for his continued health (kidney transplant). 

Brooke Boydston, Carolyn’s cousin -info on bulletin board to encourage.  

Mona Page-Rose Mary Medley’s sister-continuing home rehabilitation. 

Paul Hyde, Bob’s dad – ongoing health problems.  

Rabold Family, Jennifer Koontz’s family – dealing with many life prob. 

Bunny Tower, Betty Layton’s daughter’s best friend, stage 4 lymphoma.  

Laura Acton, Susie’s daughter-in-law- cancer. 

James Pippen, Clista Krebs’ cousin’s husband –brain aneurysm & stroke. 

Robby Ross, the Lee’s friends’ son (OK)- prostate cancer.  

Edith Thrasher, Mom of Deanna Giles - Alzheimer’s disease. 

Spencer Grenup, Evelyn Long’s renter’s brother-accident- paralyzed. 

Ron Gilbert, friend of Jerry & Edith’s (TN), Guilain-Barre Syndrome. 

Linda Smith, Donetta’s friend in St. Louis- heart & lung problems. 

David Page, Mary Sanders’ bro.& Rose Mary’s bro-in law -cancer trtmnt. 

Betty Morrison, former member of K.E. -several health concerns.  

Pat & Regina Woods, former members at K.E. – Health concerns. 

Judy Grant, Friend of many-undergoing treatment for colon cancer. 

Ken Chorice, June’s son – doing well (multiple myeloma)-calcium inject. 

Ann Wilson, Mitch’s mom-struggling with some health problems. 
 

Teresa Clark, Judi Davis, Amy Jo Garretson, Leah & Carson Hamm, Ron 

Hass, Pearl Hollan, Anna Ray, Janice Rogers, Adrian, Kristen & Alexis 

Smith, Danny Wheeler. 

  

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2018 
 

 

MORNING SERVICES: 

Welcome:   Mark McCarty 

Song Leader:   David Robison 

Opening Prayer:   Clyde Heavin 

Scripture Reading:   Seth Hass 

Sermon:   Ray Sullins       

Closing Prayer:   Gary Dalton  

 

LORD’S TABLE – SEPTEMBER: 
John Rothermel   Charles Williamson 

Tyler Reid   Isaac Hoffman 

Diego Villarreal   Jordan Allen 

Bob Hyde   T-Roy Hass 

 

SUNDAY EVENING SERVICE 5 PM: 
Song Leader:    Seth Hass  

Opening Prayer:    Jordan Allen  

Report: Global Schools of Biblical Studies-  Brent Green 

Closing Prayer:    Leroy Hathcock 

 

P.M. LORD’S TABLE:   Matt Koontz 

  Isaac Hoffman 
 

 

WEDNESDAY, September 5, 2018 – 7 PM: 
Song Leader:   Glen Slider  

Opening Prayer:   Bill Heavin 

Devotional:   Andy Heavin 

Closing Prayer:   Tyler Gardner 
 
 

 

DRIVERS FOR AUGUST: 
Sunday Morning:   Mary Patchell 

Sunday Evening:    Mary Patchell 

Wednesday Evening:   Charles Williamson 
 

 
OUR RECORDS ~ 8/26/18 
Sunday Bible Class                                                   110 
Sunday Morning Worship                                     150 

Sunday Evening Worship                                                   121   

Contribution                                              $4072.25                   
           

Wednesday Night 8/22/18                                105 
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY 

Sunday – 7:00 A.M.  KOLR  10 
(Because of so many concerned calls – the Search 

program decided to go back to KOLR 10)  

September 2, 2018 

“WHY I AM MEMBER” 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Live streaming of classes and services:  

  kechurchofchrist.com  

PANTRY ITEMS:  
 

 

 

Saltine Crackers 

Spaghetti 

Canned Fruit 

Chili 

 

  

 Secret Sister  
  Name-Drawing 

 

All Ladies of the congregation invited! 

September 2nd in room #9.  
(immediately following morning Worship.) 

  

Please give your filled-out forms (found on the 

foyer table) to Sarah Cartwright beforehand. 


